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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

On Monday 31 July 2023, during routine inspections at Riverstone Public School, a hole was identified in 
the ceiling of the craft storeroom in Building A. The ceiling sheets in the craft storeroom were 
suspected to contain asbestos material as per the school’s asbestos register.  

As a precaution, the craft storeroom was immediately locked, and access was restricted. 

Testing conducted by an independent hygienist concluded that the ceiling sheets containing asbestos 
were mostly undisturbed and remediation was not necessary. 

The storeroom remains locked until the hole in the ceiling is fixed. Work to fix the ceiling is scheduled 
to take place on Friday 18 August 2023. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority, and we will 
continue to keep the community updated. 

Thank you for your understanding during this important work. 
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